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June 11, 2024 
 
 
Flock Camera Update – Installation has been delayed and will begin sometime in July.    
 
Law Enforcement Training – Sergeant Fleming completed the Law Enforcement Foundation’s 
three-month long Supervisor Training and Education Program (STEP). This training focuses on 
nineteen different modules designed to help first line supervisors.  
 

 
 

Ohio Narcotics Intelligence Center (ONIC) Summit – Chief Lewis, Sergeant Hanna, Sergeant 
Fleming, Detective Briley, and Officer Winnegrad attended the ONIC summit that was held at the 
Ohio State University. This annual event addresses trends impacting the drug landscape in Ohio as 
well as drug reduction strategies.  
 

 
 

  



 

Honor Guard – The Honor Guard participated in the Bexley Memorial Day service in May and 
recently, paid tribute to former mayor, David Madison at his celebration of life service.  
 

    
 

Cops and Kids – BPD held its first Cops and Kids Day in May. Everyone enjoyed lots of fun filled 
activities, a movie and pizza!  

 
 
Retirees’ Luncheon – The Department held its second annual retirees’ reunion luncheon. During 
the luncheon, BPD celebrated its most recent retiree, Joseph Chapman, who retired after serving the 
community for 25 years.  
 

    
 

Detective Bureau – The Bureau continues to work through cases new and old. Last month the 
detective bureau submitted one item to BCI for analysis, submitted three cases to be presented for 
indictment and presented three cases in front of the Grand Jury.  Along with this they also filed 
eight subpoenas for information.  
 
Detective Byrd continues to work through many ID fraud cases including a case with a large amount 
of stolen checks and IDs.  Detective Briley and Detective Sergeant Otte rode in the community “Ride 
to Work” event which aims to raise money for local student athletes. They also attended the Ohio 



 

Peace Officer Memorial ceremony in London, Ohio as part of the Bexley Police Honor 
Guard.  Sergeant Otte spent a large part of his time last month investigating several swatting calls 
that were aimed at a Bexley resident. A warrant was finally issued for the suspect who was arrested 
by another local agency. The suspects phones were seized pursuant to a search warrant and are 
currently at the cyber lab for analysis.  
 
As summer is now upon us it is a good reminder that as we like to ride our bikes throughout Bexley, 
please be safe and make sure to lock your bicycles up when visiting local establishments to deter 
any would-be thieves traveling through the area. 
 
Statistics 
 

 

Start Date End Date

Calls for 

Service

Business 

Check Total

Incident & 

Offense 

Reports

Arrest 

Reports

Crash 

Reports Total Theft     

Motor 

Vehicle 

Theft 

Burglary/     

B&E                                 Robbery

1/1/2024 6/5/2024 8594 2355 10,949 343 132 88 563 100 13 17 2 132

1/1/2023 6/5/2023 7695 1281 8,976 358 147 95 600 85 21 31 2 139

6/6/2023 6/5/2024 19520 4492 24,012 976 344 180 1,500 277 47 57 9 390

6/6/2022 6/5/2023 15686 1837 17,523 971 361 214 1,546 245 75 69 11 400


